VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
August 13, 2018


Deputy Mayor Stephen Hanse called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Joseph Ellis and Trustee Dianne Ringwald. Mayor Mark Evans was absent.

A motion to approve the minutes from the July 5, 2018 Workshop Meeting and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes.  The motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the July 9, 2018 Acquisition of the American Valve Site Public Hearing and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the July 9, 2018 Board Meeting and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the July 26, 2018 Special Meeting and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from Hecate Solar stating that if the Village proceeds with a solar project, Hecate would at not cost build solar array, and provide the electric back to the residents at no cost to the Village.

Liaisons & Board Reports

Trustee Ringwald reported that the Police Department provided traffic control for the Village Wide Yard Sale Days and there were no incidents. The Police Chief has been in contact with Beyer Fleet regarding delivery of the new patrol car. We do not know how much longer until the car is delivered, but the Police Chief will keep the Board updated. The Police Chief is also in the process of investigating the CAD system which will be up and running in the county by mid-October. He is presently researching any available grants to support this transition. Trustee Ringwald reported that the PAL organization is planning a fall extravaganza festival consisting of vendors and an antique car show. Sgt. O’Brien will be planning this event, and once he has an established date he will make formal notification to the Village Board.  

Trustee Ellis reported that the Fire Department has donated their old air packs to the Hensonville Hose Company. He said that the Fire Chief is looking into a Fire Department point system, as well as a cadet program for ages 12-16. Trustee Ellis said that truck M5-1 is out of service for repair, and that trucks E5-2 and E5-3’s Ipads are mounted and in service. The Fire Department is looking for an additional room adjacent to D.M. Hamilton for storage, and a line officer’s room with a training bail out window on top. The Parade of Lights will be held on December 7th with line up at 6:00 p.m. on Kings Road, and stepping off at 6:30 p.m. ending on Reed Street. Trustee Ellis stated that on the agenda tonight the Board will be approving the bid received from Toyne in the amount of $ 494,448.41 for a new fire engine/tanker truck. The truck will be bonded with the first payment not for a year afterwards. Also on the agenda, is the approval of the new Firetruck Bay Rental Lease Agreement with Hose Co. #3 beginning September 1st and ending August 31, 2019 at a yearly rent of twenty-eight hundred dollars ($2,800.00) payable annually. Lastly, the Board will be approving Resolution No. 172018, which allows for the incorporation of D.M. Hamilton Steamer Company #2, under section 805 of the Not-For-Profit Corporation Law. 

Trustee Daoust reported that both the Water and Wastewater Treatment Plants have completed and are up to date on their preventative maintenance, and that the Wastewater Treatment Plant is operating at a 95% removal rate.   

Trustee Ringwald reported that the Public Works Department has been busy with cleaning up debris from storm damage, and fixing water breaks. They have been keeping up with the routine mowing and weed-eating of streets and parks, and they also had the added preparation and clean up for both Yard Sale Days and the Riverside Festival. They black topped over where the water break was on Mansion Street and filled potholes in the Village. They black topped over all potholes on Bailey Street, Stacy Road and Sunset Boulevard where there were past water breaks as well. The also patched potholes on Sutton Place, and black topped Van Dyck Street, Noble Street and Lafayette Avenue, and repaired the driveway apron at 78 Lafayette Avenue. They trimmed low lying tree limbs throughout the Village, and trimmed overgrown brush at the abandoned house at 15 Water Street. The DPW Superintendent purchased a used F-350 4x4 pick-up truck from Crossroads. It has 25,000 miles on it and is in excellent condition. The men spread 12 yards of mulch at Riverside Park playground. The new playground equipment at McQuade Park will be coming in September. The DPW Superintendent picked up a new lawn mower donated to the Village by Ferguson Water Works. The lawn mower had some cosmetic issues that prevented them from selling it. The mower was given to the Wastewater Department. Trustee Ringwald reported that there were 6 water breaks this month and 1 private sewer line break that we assisted with. 

Trustee Hanse reported that the Code Enforcement Officer has been busy with issuing building permits and violations. Trustee Hanse reported that the Planning Board Chairperson, Pat Maxwell, is still on leave, and that Robert Van Valkenburg Jr. is filling in. Trustee Hanse reported that the Annual Movie Night that was held on Friday August 10th turned out to be a nice night with a decent turn out.

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the Peddler’s Permit Application received from Spencer Siciliano of Mid-Hudson Cable to go door to door to inform customers of their service from 8/13-9/13, contingent upon a successful background check, was tabled for further discussion.

A motion to approve the request received from Bethel A.M.E. Church to remove their penalties in the amount of $ 40.05 from their water/sewer account, due to the fact that the bill was misplaced, and they have an excellent payment history was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Michelle Niosi of 9 Howard Drive to remove her penalties in the amount of $ 259.20 from her water/sewer account, as she did not realize that the due date for the billing changes each quarter was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Nancy Picard of 43 Sunset Boulevard to remove her penalties in the amount of $ 174.91 from her water/sewer account, as she claims that she submitted her bill before the due date via the drop box, but her check did not clear until the following week was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the final draft of the Non-Discrimination and Anti-Harassment Policy to be included in the Employee Handbook as recommended by our labor attorney was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bid received from Toyne in the amount of $ 494,448.41 for a new fire engine/tanker was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Clearwater asking to dock at Riverside Park for September 5th-8th was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received by Duane Keezer, of the Blue Bloods organization, to bring the Vietnam Traveling Memorial Wall to Riverside Park from August 21st-26th of 2019, with their organization providing insurance coverage was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the new Firetruck Bay Rental Lease Agreement with Hose Co. #3 beginning September 1, 2018 and ending August 31, 2019 at a yearly rent of twenty-eight hundred dollars ($2,800.00) payable annually was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the Coxsackie Fire Department’s Parade of Lights to be held on December 7th with line up at 6:00 p.m. on Kings Road, and the parade stepping off at 6:30 p.m. to end on Reed Street was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve putting out to bid a 2004 Ford F-250 pickup truck, with bids due at the September 6th Workshop Meeting was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the quote received from T&T Body King Inc. in the amount of $ 4,950.00 for a Western 8’6” MVP Plus Series Snowplow for the new DPW truck was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 172018 approving the incorporation of D.M. Hamilton Steamer Company No. 2 of Coxsackie, New York, (under section 805 of the Not-For-Profit Corporation Law). Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Mayor Evans was absent. The Resolution passed. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 182018 approving the Village of Coxsackie to prepare a Local Waterfront Revitalization Program (LWRP) for the Consolidated Funding Application (CFA) 2018. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Mayor Evans was absent. The Resolution passed. 

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from July 1-31, 2018 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #3, vouchers 158-279 totaling $133,897.78; Water Fund Abstract #3, vouchers 34-71 totaling $ 48,150.56; Sewer Fund Abstract #3, vouchers 35-76 totaling $ 39,109.53; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #3, voucher 3 totaling $ 22,555.00; Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #3, voucher 1 totaling $ 319.40 was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

* General Fund Voucher #78 totaling $ 427.80 was deleted due to duplicate payment. Abstract #2 total lowered by $ 427.80.

Public Comment Period

Jeff Haas asked if there was any overflow into the river with the most recent rain.

Trustee Hanse stated that there was no overflow into the river that he has been made aware of.

Gabe Wapner, of Hecate Energy, stated that if any of the Board Members had any questions regarding the letter that was submitted from them, the Board Members can feel free to reach out to him and he can answer their questions. 

Spencer Siciliano, of Mid-Hudson Cable, asked why the Peddler’s Permit Application received from Spencer Siciliano of Mid-Hudson Cable was tabled for further discussion.

Trustee Hanse stated that residents have recently expressed concern, and that the Village has had issues in the past with companies going door to door and not properly applying for a permit. 

Jeff Haas asked if the new lawn mower that was given to the Wastewater Department is a riding or push mower.

Trustee Hanse stated that the new lawn mower is a riding mower. 

Trustee Ringwald stated that the old lawn mower that the Wastewater Department has isn’t working that well. 

Trustee Ellis stated that the Owls Gala is on October 13th at the Yacht Club at 2:00 p.m. They will be auctioning off 52 owls, and there will be a booth set up at the Farmers’ Market to sell tickets, and to raffle off and owl you can win. They will also be selling owl merchandise. He said that it is nice to see outside visitors coming into the area to look at all of the owls. 

Jeff Haas asked if there could be an ATM machine installed somewhere downtown. During the Riverside Festival he noticed a lot of people asking about an ATM and that it would be nice to have one down there. 

Trustee Hanse stated that the Village cannot take ownership of an ATM machine, but that a private business could.

Trustee Daoust stated that the Hometown Heroes Banner Program had a meeting this past Thursday August 9th, and would like the Village Board to make a motion to take on their program under the Council on the Arts. 

Trustee Hanse stated that he would suggest that the members of the Banner Program make a presentation to the Board at the next Workshop Meeting on September 6th. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Board Members unanimously agreed to have the members of the Banner Program attend the September 6th Workshop Meeting.

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

 
Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk

